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At Frankston East Primary School, we

acknowledge the Bunurong people of the

Kulin Nation, the Traditional Custodians of

the land on which our school is built. We pay

our respects to their Elders past, present and

emerging and extend that respect to all

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples

in our community. We honour their deep

and ongoing connection to Country and

Culture, and we are grateful to learn and

grow together on this land.
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FEAST performance! 

Last Day of Term 3!

End of Term Lunch

Footy Day Parade - Coin Line!

Early dismissal @ 2:30pm

Fisrst Day of Term 4!

5/6 Capm @ Oasis Camp

5/6 Camp @ Oasis Camp

5/6 Camp @ Oasis Camp

Wed 17/09

Fri 19/09

 

Mon 06/10

Tues 07/10

Wed 08/10

Important Dates

17-09-2025

Dear Families,

As we come to the end of Term 3, I would like to

take this opportunity to thank our students, staff,

and families for their continued commitment and

support throughout a busy and productive term.

FEAST – Tonight at the George Jenkins

Theatre

We are very excited to share our FEAST

(Frankston East Annual School Talent)

performance tonight at the George Jenkins

Theatre. This is always a highlight of the school

year, providing our students with a wonderful

opportunity to showcase their skills, creativity, and

confidence on stage. We look forward to

celebrating their hard work and talent with you

this evening.

Parent Opinion Survey

A friendly reminder to all families to please

complete the Parent Opinion Survey if you

haven’t already done so. Your feedback is

extremely valuable in helping us reflect on our

practice and plan for future improvements at

Frankston East Primary School.

Holiday Break

As we head into the term break, I would like to

wish all families a safe, restful, and enjoyable

holiday. Term 4 promises to be an exciting and

important time, and we look forward to

welcoming everyone back refreshed and ready

for the final stretch of the school year (hopefully

with some warmer weather! 😁)

Dad joke of the week: I had a quiet game

of tennis today. There was no racket..... 

Thank you once again for your ongoing

partnership in supporting the learning and

wellbeing of our students.

Kind Regards,

Warren Bull

Principal



Running Club Awards

The winning house for

Term 3 is FRAWLEY

Congratulations FEPS for your participation in

running club this term! Next term there will be

a new competition called Run to Sydney! 2

Student Birthdays

September 17th

Ricky B 3/4M

September 22nd

Nikita F 1/2B

September 25th

Luna P

September 27th

Maddy C

Jasmine W

Jamie W

1/2B

1/2B

1/2J

1/2J

Stevie G 3/4M

October 5th

Charlie F Prep M

October 7th

Ava R

Darcy B

Prep M

5/6A

September 29th

Lylah-Rose C

Fletcher C

Prep M

5/6A

September 30th

Happy Birthday Everyone!

Well done to the following

students for reaching 25 nights of

Reading:

Ollie M

Holly W-B

Well done to the following

students for reaching 50 nights of

Reading:

Ruby A

Maya P

Well done to the following

students for reaching 100 nights

of Reading:

Ruby A

Well done to the following

students for reaching 200 nights

of Reading:

Ava R

READING AWARDS

                                                                  

                                                              

Lexi K

For her fabulous partner reading

this week.

Leo U

For doing so well at learning the

letter sounds.

Ethan S

For his excellent phonics skills. Every

day his confidence is growing & I am

so proud of his achievements.

 

Jamie W

For his efforts in FEAST practice.

Quinn P

For his active participation during all

class activities. 

Leon C

For his positive attitude at FEAST

rehearsal today.

Holly W-B

For her great effort and active

participation during maths.

 

Henry D

For an amazing pitch about his top

hat.

Student of the
Week

Friday 19th September

PM

P1/W

1/2B

1/2J

3/4C

3/4M

5/6A

5/6R



Assembly is on Fridays @
3pm in the hall!

Parents & Families welcome 

Monday
Baked Beans on Toast
Wednesday
French Toast
Friday 
Pancakes

We kindly request a gold coin donation
($1 or $2) to help cover the costs of

breakfast for the children attending the
Breakfast Club.

Cafe on Mena
Every Monday, Wednesday and

Friday between 8:15am and 8:30am

Breakfast Club

Toast, Margarine, Vegemite, Jam, Cheerios
Orange Juice, Apple & Blackcurrant Juice

Fresh Fruit and Fruit Cups

On the menu:

HATS!

Don’t forget to pack your hat!

Reminder that hats must be

worn during recess, lunch and

outdoor activities! 

Nude food will return 
in Term 4!

WEDNESDAY!

NUDE FOOD

Reduce waste by packing lunches and snacks 
without excessive packaging.

Running Club!

Tuesday & Wednesday mornings 

@ 8:40am! Run laps and earn points

for your house team!

Percentage of students at school

88.0% 

Percentage of students on time

93.7%

Student Attendance
Term 3, Week 8

Attendance 

Matters!

Long hair must be tied up at school

to prevent the spread of head lice!

Please ensure your child’s hair is

tied up before they come to school
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Join our FEPS

Parents & Families

Facebook group!

The FEPS Facebook group 

is a great way to stay connected to

families in our school community, 

to ask questions and to keep up to

date with upcoming events!

Find us by searching 

‘FEPS Family Group’. Click join &

answer the questions!

FEPS NOTICE BOARD



 SCHOOL NEWS
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Our Annual FEAST Performance is TONIGHT! A notice has

gone home/ been posted on Sentral, but in case you’ve missed

those, please see the next page for more info for parents. You

can still purchase tickets using the QR code below! 



Our annual FEAST performance is tonight at 7pm at George Jenkins Theatre. 

The address for the theatre is: Monash University Peninsula Campus 

47-49 Moorooduc Hwy Frankston.

Parents must bring their children to the theatre at 6:45pm.

The drop off areas are: 

Prep-2 outside the canteen/ticket booth.

Years 3-6 in the foyer of the theatre.

What to bring: If you could send your child with a quiet game, book or activity to keep them

entertained while they’re not required on stage that would be great! No devices are permitted.

Children are also not to bring any money with them.

Please assist by leaving your children with their teacher at the drop off zone then taking your

seats. 

Make-up: It’s preferable that students wear foundation, red lipstick and blue eyeshadow so

their faces can be seen clearly under the harsh stage lighting. 

Costumes: Your child will be given their costumes by their teacher prior to the performance,

costumes must not be taken home as they are school property. Please ensure your child has

clothes to change into after. 

Photography: Photography and video cameras are prohibited from the theatre as advised by

theatre management. Don’t worry, the show will be recorded and photographed and copies will

be made available.

During the show: For safety and security reasons, no-one, including parents, are permitted in

changerooms or tunnels at the theatre unless they’re an official.

After the show: At the end of the show, Mr Bull will establish collection points so you know

where to pick up your child/children from at the end of the night. No child will be permitted to

leave the theatre until a parent arrives to collect them and their name gets ticked off the roll.

Please be patient during collection, we want everyone to get picked up safely! 

Theatre requirements: No food or drink is to be brought into the theatre, no mobile

phones are to be used and children must not be seated on knees. 

 SCHOOL NEWS
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FEAST info for Parents!



 LAST DAY OF TERM 3 NEWS
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End of Term Lunch!

Order forms for end of term lunch
were sent home on Monday, if you
did not receive one please come to

the office and grab one! Orders
must be returned by next

Wednesday the 
17  of September! No late

orders can be taken.

th

If you’re available to help out on the
day please contact Michelle on 
0403 019 583 or let the office

know.

Coin Line!

Which team can make the

longest line of coins?

All money raised from the coin line

will be donated to State Schools

Relief, who support 85% of Victorian

schools, ensuring students can fully

participate in education!

Families are welcome to come and watch the

parade & coin line. We’d love to see you all there!



SWIMMING PROGRAM 2025

Dear Parents,
This year, our swimming program will once again be held at the swimming complex PARC in
Frankston. The cost of the swimming lessons will be $72.50, and the cost of the bus will be
$25.00 per student. Due to the importance of every student having access to swimming
lessons, our school will be SUBSIDISING THE COST OF THE LESSONS AT $72.50 PER
STUDENT. Families are asked to pay the cost of the bus at $25.00 per student. Please
contact the office to see if you have any Camp, Sport, Excursion Fund (CSEF) money to
allocate to this expense.

The date for the Swimming Program for 2025 is from Monday October 20th to Friday
October 24th. 
Our children will be travelling to and from the pool by bus to participate in five intensive
lessons. Each session will be 45 minutes. As swimming is an important life skill it is hoped
that all children will attend.

Swimming Program Details
The cost of the swimming program of five lessons is:
$72.50 for the swimming lessons (paid by the school)
$25.00 for the bus to and from the venue (paid by the families)
Check with the office to see if you have any School Savings Bonus or CSEF money to cover
the bus cost.

A permission slip was sent home with each student, Please sign and return by Friday 10
October. If you did not receive a permission slip, please visit the office and grab a new one. 

th

Please complete your online child’s swimming ability information by Friday, October 10 , link:th

https://parc.peninsulaleisure.com.au/schools-ability-questionnaire/
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https://parc.peninsulaleisure.com.au/schools-ability-questionnaire/


Hello Frankston East Primary School families,

It's time for our annual Department of Education Parent

Opinion Survey! Your feedback is incredibly valuable as it

helps us understand what we're doing well and where we

can improve. The survey takes only 10-15 minutes to

complete and is completely confidential.

Your opinion matters and helps shape the future of our

school. Please take a few moments to share your thoughts.

The survey link and login details via a QR code are

attached.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Sincerely,

Frankston East Primary School

https://research.orima.com/parent/pages/View.php?

source=main/ParentsLanguage

PIN: 561572

 SCHOOL NEWS
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FEPS Survey 2025



LOCAL COMMUNITY

NOTICEBOARD
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LOCAL COMMUNITY

NOTICEBOARD
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        Find us on Socials

FrankstonEastPrimary FrankstonEastPrimary FEPStv

Frankston East Primary School is committed to child safety. We want children to be safe,

happy and empowered. We support and respect all children, as well as our staff and

volunteers. We are committed to the safety, participation and empowerment of all children.

We have zero tolerance of child abuse, and all allegations and safety concerns will be treated

very seriously and consistently with our robust policies and procedures. We have legal and

moral obligations to contact authorities when we are worried about a child’s safety, which we

follow rigorously. 

Our school is committed to preventing child abuse and identifying risks early, and removing

and reducing these risks. Our school has robust human resources and recruitment practices

for all staff and volunteers. Our school is committed to regularly training and educating our

staff and volunteers on child abuse risks. 

We are committed to the cultural safety of Aboriginal children, the cultural safety of children

from a culturally and/or linguistically diverse backgrounds, and to providing a safe environment

for children with a disability.

We have specific policies, procedures and training in place that support our leadership team,

staff and volunteers to achieve these commitments. If you believe a child is at immediate risk

of abuse phone 000. 

 

COMMUNITY

Our Purpose:
To provide the Frankston East Community with a friendly and dynamic learning environment that

engages students who work to achieve their personal best in an atmosphere of mutual respect

and cooperation.

Frankston East Primary School promotes itself as 'An established school with 21st century

teaching and learning practices, based on values of integrity, respect and kindness'

Our commitment to child safety
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